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a serious concern about a drug-level overlap between BMS’s development-stage BMS 986165 
(or “TYK2”) and Celgene’s on-market Otezla for the treatment of moderate-to-severe psoriasis. 
This is important, and I support the Commission’s effort to remedy this drug-level overlap. 
However, I remain concerned that this analytical approach is too narrow. In particular, I believe 
the Commission should more broadly consider whether any pharmaceutical merger is likely to 
exacerbate anticompetitive conduct by the merged firm or to hinder innovation.   
 
 Several recent developments enhance my concerns. Branded drug prices have increased 
substantially in recent years,

3 and pharmaceutical merger activity persists at a high pace.4 The 
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